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Open letter on Submission of Day Ahead Dynamic Parameters 
 

Dear Industry Colleague,  
 
Please be aware that National Grid no longer makes use of any Day Ahead Dynamic 
Parameter data that may have been submitted by BM Participants under Grid Code 
BC1.4.2(e). Consequently, BM Participants may stop sending this data to National Grid with 
immediate effect. A change to the Grid Code is being progressed to formalise this position. 
 
We can confirm that there is no requirement for BM Participants’ IT Systems to support the 
submission of Day Ahead Dynamic Data to National Grid. However, if your existing IT 
systems or business processes mean that you must continue to send this data to National 
Grid, then National Grid systems will continue to accept this data via the existing industry 
interface of EDT for a minimum of five years from now. 
 
For the avoidance of doubt, this note relates to Day Ahead Dynamic Parameters submitted 
under BC1.4.2(e) and not to Current Operational Day Dynamic Parameters submitted under 
BC2.5.3.1 which continue to be used to construct Bid-Offer Acceptances etc. 
 
 
If you would like further information on this subject, please email 
Grid.Code@nationalgrid.com. 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ian Pashley 
 
Electricity Codes Manager 
National Grid  
 


